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Kismet News

Dear Families,

A very warm welcome to all in our community as we start the 2022 school year. This term
we anticipated challenges as we continue to respond to COVD_19 and the impact on our
staffing, classes and general school operations. I can report that we are already
experiencing staffing challenges due to confirmed cases in our community. I can reassure
families that despite these challenges we are activating DET protocols around staffing
and utilising Casual Relief Teachers where required.

This morning I was confirmed COVID positive and will be home in isolation for the next
seven days. Despite this early set back I am confident that our Leadership Team will
support Ciara Stewart, our Acting Assistant Principal, during this time when I am
physically absent from our school site. I am disappointed that I will not be physically
onsite to welcome all our prep students on their first day of school next Monday 7th of
February. I wish all our prep students the very best for Monday and the coming year and
extend a very warm welcome to all our preps and their families.

COVID Safe  - Thankyou to all our families who have collected the rapid antigen tests
from the front office. We are anticipating another delivery to the school, as soon as it
arrives we will alert our families for pick up arrangements. Thankyou for your continued
support and understanding with the recommended twice-weekly testing of students. 

Curriculum Days – 28/1 and 31/1: Last Friday and Monday our staff undertook extensive
professional learning in preparation for the 2022 school year. On Friday 31/1/22 our
staff took time to explore the big ideas that make up a Professional Learning Community
– A focus on learning, a focus on collaboration and a focus on results. In addition I went
over with staff the process for our year of review. 

This year our school is in a year of review. As part of the improvement cycle, each
Victorian government school undertakes a review every four years. The school
community completes a comprehensive self-evaluation against the FISO continua of
practice (Framework for Improving Student Outcomes), which involves students,
teachers and community members. An independent analysis is also completed of the
school’s performance against goals and targets in our strategic plan. The review
evaluates the school’s strengths, areas for improvement and the impact of its
improvement efforts. At the end of the review, a new four-year school strategic plan is
created and endorsed by the school community.

FROM THE ACTING PRINCIPAL
Kathy Cvitkovic

F E B R U A R Y  4 ,  2 0 2 2

Be Responsible
Be Respectful
Be safe
Be a Learner

TERM DATES 2022
Term 1  28th Jan - 8th Apr

Term 2  26th Apr - 24th Jun
Term 3  11th Jul - 16th Sep
Term 4  3rd Oct - 20th Dec

8th April 
End of Term 1



On Monday 31/1 our Learning Specialist leaders presented the school’s Instructional Model for teaching and learning. In
addition our staff gained clarity around our Start Up framework for Literacy and Numeracy. Our Assistant Principal presented
to staff our School Wide Positive Behaviours Matrix and our way forward with supporting safe and engaging classrooms and
school environment. Our office staff shared processes for sick bay and general office. All teachers had time to set up
classrooms and to meet in teams in preparation for the start of the new school year.

School Assemblies: For the month of February school assemblies will be held only for students and staff internally via Webex
on a Friday at 2:30pm. This is part of our Covid safe plan. As soon as it is safe to have whole school assemblies on site, we
will communicate the new arrangements. In regards to presenting our school and house captains to the school community,
we will hold a special assembly to do that as soon as it is safe to do so.  I thank our families ahead of time for your support
with this arrangement.

Prep Information Evening: Our Prep Information evening will occur on Thursday 10th February at 7pm via Webex. Details
have been posted on Compass and we look forward to meeting our prep parents and carers remotely.

School Council Elections: The school council election process for all government schools must be completed on or before
31st of March for the parent, school employee and student categories (for secondary schools re student categories). Please
look out for more information in the coming week regarding these nominations.

40th Birthday Celebrations: We are looking at a suitable time where we can come together as a community and celebrate 40
years of Kismet Park Primary School delivering excellence to our community. We will communicate times and dates once it is
safe for us to do so. I know it is disappointing not having a firm date yet and I thank you in advance for your understanding.

Art Program: This year our teachers will not use the Art room space to deliver art to students as in previous years. This is in
response to the extraordinary last two years regarding stop, start learning and remote and flexible learning, and the impact
this may have had on student learning in core subject areas of English and Mathematics. In classrooms students may still
engage in art lessons through our Integrated/Inquiry units of work. The Art space is now a designated area for our
Before/After school care Extend program along with a portion of the collaborative room space. If parents/carers have
purchased art smocks these can be taken to your child’s class so that it is available for use by your child/children as the need
arises. Our prep students in particular engage in hands on visual art based lessons in classrooms and art smocks will support
this practice.

Student Support Group Meetings: Further information regarding Student Support Group Meetings will be posted in the
coming week. Parents/carers will be contacted by the school where SSG’s need to occur and appointments will be scheduled.

Thank-you to all our families, students and staff for your cooperation regarding the wearing of masks, social distancing and
remaining outside of our school buildings when dropping students off to school or picking students up from school. These
practices help to keep us all safe.

Finally, the Kismet community would like to say a big congratulations to Mrs Milward on the safe arrival of her baby boy,
Sammy. 

Warmest Regards,

Kathy Cvitkovic
Acting Principal
‘Building the foundations for success and happiness’.



                 

                   

BEGINNING OF THE YEAR
REMINDERS

SCHOOL ABSENCES 

If you child is going to be absent from school,
or will be arriving late, you can enter an
attendance note via the Compass
app/website. Where possible, this should be
entered PRIOR to the absence/lateness
occurring.

What is an attendance note?  An attendance
note is to explain why your child is absent or
late to school.

Student personal information 
Our school collects, uses, discloses and stores student and parent personal information for standard school functions or
where permitted by law, as stated in the Schools’ Privacy Policy.

Please take time to remind yourself of our school’s collection notice which is found on our website
www.kismetparkps.vic.edu.au  - click on ABOUT US, then choose - SCHOOL DOCUMENTATION and scroll down to
“PRIVACY INFORMATION COLLECTION STATEMENT AND SCHOOLS PRIVACY POLICY". 

SCHOOL HOURS





8:40am    Playground supervision commences
8.45am    Soft Start
8:55am    Teaching and Learning
11.00am  Morning Recess
11:30am  Teaching and Learning
1.15pm    Students in lunch in classrooms
1.30pm    Afternoon play
2.15pm    Teaching and Learning
3:15pm    Students dismissed
3:30pm    Playground supervision concludes

Office Hours:  8:30 - 4:30

                       HATS

All students MUST wear a hat for outdoor
play, hats can be purchased from the
Primary School Wear store near Aldi in
Sunbury. Any student without a hat will be
asked to sit down in the shade for the
duration of recess and lunch. 













Got a bit of time? Time to give blood and change lives? 



1 in 3 people in Sunbury will need blood, and they need people
like you to give it. We’re popping up in town from 31 January

to 4 February. Don’t forget to pre-book your spot at
lifeblood.com.au, on our app or on 13 14 95.


